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STEPHEN P. ST. CYR & Assoc Accounting & Finance
. Budgeting & Forecasting

Financial Statement Preparation
Regulatory Affairs17 Sky Oaks Drive, Biddeford, ME 04005. Tax Preparation & Planning

PHONE: (207) 282-5222 FAX: (207) 282-5225 Management Services

Debra A. Rowland
Executive Director & Secretary
Public Utilities Commission
21 S. Fruit St. Suite 10
Concord, N. H. 0.3301-2429

Re: Rosebrook~ ([AC Funds

Dear Ms.~

Encios~d arc an original and seven copies. of Rosebrook Water Company’s
ç~Company’~ request for Public Utilities Commission’s approval to use CIAC funds for
2011 capital improvements. The Company request includes a cover lette~, the 2011
Capizai impro~ernent 1’lan and a brief description of the projects and the estimated costs.
If you, the Comriissjoners. and I or the Commission’s staff have any questions or
cemmenis. pier’s~ ~ai1 me at 207-282-5222 or email me at stenhenpstcvr(~yahoo,comn,

(~c: N1arjorv ~
N~.~nr~: ~~k~’:c~

May 24, 2011

Sincerely,

~k.

Stephen P. St. C~yf



STEPHEN P. ST. CYR & Assoc.
Financial Statement Preparation

17 Sky Oaks Drive, Biddeford, ME 04005 Tax Preparation& Planning
PHONE: (207) 282-5222 FAX: (207) 282-5225 Management Services

May 24, 2011

Debra A. Rowland
Executive Director & Secretary
Public Utilities Commission
21 S. Fruit St., Suite 10
Concord, N. H. 03301-2429

Re; Rosebrook CIAC Funds

Dear Ms. Howland:

In the Settlement Agreement (‘~Agreement”) between the Rosebrook Water
Company (~‘Company”) and the Public Utilities Commission Staff (“Staff’) in DW 06-
149, the Compan:v agreed to seek prior approval of the Public Utilities Commission
regarding use of funds from the CIAC account. The Company has recently met with
Staff. The Company hasP also filed a letter dated March 31, 2011 addressed to Mr. Naylor
regarding a comprehensive response to the Agreement including provisions pertaining to
CIAC.

The Company respectfully requests use of its entire CIAC fund amounting to
$212,350 as of March 31, 2011. The CIAC funds will be used to fund the Company 2011
Capital Improvement Plan (“CIP”) amounting to $200,550 - $219,450. See enclosed
CJP. Also, enclosed is a brief description of each project and. the estimated costs.

The Company has already begun some of the work (although it has not expensed
any C1AC funds) It would like to commence the projects this spring and summer and
complete them this fall.

The Company believes the improvements will cure certain “lesser deficiencies,”
lessen the water pressure, allow the Company to better operate and maintain the system
and increase the system reliability.
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